
News and Notes

Activities

Anne Armstrong, Herbert H. Lehman College,
CUNY, has returned from her research leave in
Antigua.

Carol M. Barger, Southern Methodist University,
participated in the U.S. Department of State's
Scholar-Diplomat Seminar for Legal Affairs,
February 28-March 3, 1972.

Ruth A. Bevan, Yeshiva University, will be on leave
during 1972-73.

Joseph B. Board, Union College, attended the
third annual meeting of the Scandinavian Political
Science Association in Gothenburg, Sweden,
August 18-21, 1971, and the U.S. Department of
State's Scholar-Diplomat Seminar in Western
European Affairs, November 8-12, 1971.

Services and a Faculty Research Grant from the
Social Science Research Council for research this
summer in Tunisia on university students and an
emerging counter-culture in Tunisian politics.

John Fried, Herbert H. Lehman College, CUNY,
was an expert witness at the Honolulu sit-in
(Honeywell fragmentation bombs) case; and he
read a paper at the International Conference on
Indochina in Algiers.

George Grassmuck, University of Michigan, has
returned after two and a half years in Washington,
D.C. He served, first, as Coordinator of Inter-
national Programs for the Department of Health,
Education and Welfare and Special Assistant to the
Secretary; he then spent eighteen months as an
executive assistant at the White House.

Philip E. Chartrand, Catholic University of
America, participated in the U.S. Department of
State's Scholar-Diplomat Seminar for Legal
Affairs, February 28-March 3, 1972.

Jonathan Hawley, University of Tulsa, has been
on leave since January 1971 to serve in
Washington as legislative assistant to Congressman
Guy Vander Jagt (R. Mich.).

Charles L. Cochran, U.S. Naval Academy,
participated in the U.S. Department of State's
Scholar-Diplomat Seminar for Legal Affairs,
February 28-March 3, 1972.

Patrick Crecine, University of Michigan, has been
appointed to a new National Board on Graduate
Education, established by the Conference Board of
Associated Research Councils.

Erik Damgaard, Institut for Statskundskab, Aarhus
University, Denmark, is spending the academic
year 1971-72 as a visiting scholar in the Political
Science Department at Yale University. He was the
recipient of an American Council of Learned
Societies grant. He gave a paper at the Midwest
Political Science Association meetings on "A
Coalition Approach to Legislative Behavior: The
Case of Denmark." Mr. Damgaard has published
papers on legislative and party behavior in
Scandanavia in both English and Danish.

Joseph Dunner, Yeshiva University, will return
from sabbatical leave in September 1972. During
his leave, he was a guest of the governments of
Israel and the Federal Republic of Germany.

John P. Entelis, Fordham University, has been
awarded a National Science Foundation Institu-
tional grant through Fordham's Office of Research

Mary F. Katzenstein, Massachusetts Institute of
Technology, participated in the U.S. Department of
State Scholar-Diplomat Program on Population
Studies, February 14-18, 1972.
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Martin L. Kilson, Jr., Harvard University, has been
appointed a member of the National Council on
the Humanities.

Jon P. Kraus, State University College, Fredonia,
has been awarded a 1971 State University
Research Foundation Award.

Irving Kristol, New York University, has been
appointed a member of the National
Council on the Humanities.

James G. March, Stanford University, has been
appointed to a new National Board on Graduate
Education, established by the Conference Board of
Associated Research Councils.

Michael Milenkovitch, Herbert H. Lehman College,
CUNY, has returned from his research leave in
Yugoslavia.

John D. Millett, Ohio Board of Regents, Columbus,
has been appointed to a new National Board on
Graduate Education, established by the Conference
Board of Associated Research Councils.

Norman H. Nie, University of Chicago, is on leave
for one year to do research at the University of
Leiden in the Netherlands.

Julius Paul, College at Fredonia, SUNY, has been
awarded a senior fellowship by the National
Endowment for the Humanities to pursue a study
of "Bodily Integrity and Public Policy: The
Problem of Personal Freedom."

Donald R. Thurston, Union College, received a
Union College Ford Foundation Faculty Department
Grant and a grant from the Japan Studies
Committee, East Asian Institute, Columbia
University, for a year's leave to update and revise
a monograph on the Japan Teachers Union.

Sidney Verba, University of Chicago, is on leave
for one year to conduct research at the Institute of
Sociology, The Sorbonne, Paris.

Stephen L. Wasby, Southern Illinois University,
spent part of the summer at Madison, Wisconsin,
continuing research on transmission of Supreme
Court decisions to law enforcement officers.

Guenter Weissberg, Colby College, is on
sabbatical leave. He received an appointment as
visiting scholar at Columbia University where he is
associated with the Institute of War and Peace
Studies, doing research on the relationship between
the United Nations and the International Court of
Justice, and on current legal developments on the
sea.

Manfred W. Wenner, North Illinois University,
participated in the U.S. Department of State
Scholar-Diplomat Seminar for Population Studies,
February 14-18, 1972.

Robert Woetzel, Boston College, organized and
directed the first International Criminal Law
Conference held last September in Racine,
Wisconsin.

Martin Plax, Case Western Reserve University,
has received a fellowship for Younger Humanists
from the National Endowment for the Humanities
to work on the problem of ghettos and moderniza-
tion. He will be on leave for the academic year
1972-73.

Stuart H. Rakoff, SUNY, Binghamton, has been
selected to participate in the 1972 Summer Institute
on Computer Science in Social and Behavioral
Science Research, to be held at the University of
Colorado with support from the National Science
Foundation.

New Appointments

Bruce Buene de Mesquita, assistant professor,
Michigan State University.

Sylvan Feldstein, staff specialist, State Study
Commission on New York City Government.

David V. Fleischer, professor adjunto, Universidade
de Brasilia, formerly of University of Florida.

Herbert Garfinkle, professor, Michigan State
University.

Andrew Scott, University of North Carolina, Chapel
Hill, has received a Kenan leave of absence for
1972-73.

Klaus D. Grimm, research associate, U.S.
Department of Labor, Region IX, San Francisco,
California.
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William John Hanna, editor, COMPARATIVE
URBAN RESEARCH, Herbert H. Lehman College,
CUNY.

Russell Harrison, assistant professor, Rutgers
University; formerly of University of North
Carolina, Chapel Hill.

Duncan MacRae, William Rand Kenan Professor
of Political Science and Sociology, University of
North Carolina; formerly of the University of
Chicago.

Lewis C. Mainzer, editor, POLITY, University
of Massachusetts.

Robert Rhodes, professor, Edinboro State College;
he has also been appointed to the Governor's
Criminal Justice Commission for Northwest
Pennsylvania.

Steven Schlesinger, instructor, Rutgers University.

Kenneth R. Simmonds, senior editorial advisor,
Oceana Publications International Affairs
Department.

Jerry W. Weinberger, assistant professor,
Michigan State University.

Orion White, associate professor, University of
North Carolina, Chapel Hill; formerly of the
Maxwell School of Citizenship and Public Affairs,
Syracuse University.

Visiting and Temporary Appointments

Paul R. Abramson, Computer Institute for Social
Science Research (Part-time research); Michigan
State University.

Administrative Appointments

Melvin H. Bernstein, special assistant to the vice
chancellor for student affairs, University of
California, Irvine.

Hugh F. Cline, president, Russell Sage Foundation.

Katherine M. Klotzburger, director of research,
chancellor's advisory committee on the status of
women, City University of New York.

Raymond G. McKelvey, director of special
projects, The Los Angeles World Affairs Council.

Fred A. Sondermann, chairman, Colorado College.

Promotions

Paul R. Abramson, Michigan State University:

associate professor.

Frederick Hartwig, Union College: assistant
professor.

Timothy Hennessey, Michigan State University:
associate professor.

Dorothy Buckton James, Herbert H. Lehman
College, CUNY: associate professor.

Manindra K. Mohapatra, Old Dominion University:
assistant professor.

Baljit Singh, Michigan State University: professor.

Michael A. Weinstein, Purdue University: professor.

Duncan Black, Michigan State University;
University College of North Wales.

Ada Finifter, Computer Institute for Social Science
Research (Part-time research); Michigan State
University.

Herbert F. Weisberg, University of Rochester,
Spring 1972; University of Michigan.
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